
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

OCTOBER 2023 

MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER 

As we come to the end of this very busy half term, I have to say that I feel 

incredibly proud of the way that the pupils have settled into their new 

year groups, especially all of our new children in the Nursery and 

Reception classes. So much has taken place in terms of learning but there 

have also been an overwhelming amount of school visits to the National 

Portrait Gallery, as well as welcoming visitors to the school, such as 

Reverend Claire from St Marks Church to celebrate Harvest and ABC 

parents who taught some of our year groups CPR. The last day of this half 

term ended with an extravaganza Black History Month Showcase which 

was an amazing success, and I would like to thank Ms Paula for organising 

such an important learning opportunity for our school. All of the staff 

who supported this project have been exceptional and have showcased 

true commitment, passion and energy; including the dancing 

choreography which was led by Belen. All of the staff and children 

immersed themselves into this month’s activities and it has been an 

absolute pleasure walking around the school and seeing the enthusiasm 

and the work produced by all. It is so important that we use this month to 

celebrate black history specifically and all the important contributions of 

black men and women both now and in the past. It goes alongside our 

curriculum offer that ensures our diverse community is represented in all 

that we learn across the whole academic year.  

A vast amount has occurred this half term that would not have been 

possible without the dedication of the staff here and our parent 

community. It fills me with warmth knowing that we have such a 

supportive network of individuals who work relentlessly to support the 

school and the pupils. Our sports teams represented the school so 

passionately in many fixtures across the borough and should feel proud of 

their efforts and their sportsmanship.  

I am confident that the next half term will be just as fun-packed as we 

begin the countdown to the festive season! Wishing you all a very restful 

and enjoyable half-term and thank you for your continued support.  

See you back in school on Tuesday 31st October. 

Anna Theodosiou 

RETURN TO SCHOOL TUESDAY 31ST OCTOBER  

 

 

Autumn Term  

Half Term 

23rd—27th October 

Inset Day (school closed) 

Monday 30th October 

Return to School 

Tuesday 31st October 

Last day of Term 

Tuesday 19th December 

1.30 finish 

(last day for Nursery                
Monday 18th December) 

Inset Day (school closed) 

Wednesday 20th December 

2024 

Spring Term 

Inset Day (school closed) 

Monday 8th January 

Return to School 

Tuesday 9th January 

Half Term 

12th-16th February 

Last day of Term 

Thursday 28th March 

1.30 finish 

(last day for Nursery 
Wednesday 27th March) 

Summer Term 

Return to school 

Monday 15th April 



 

 

Monday 30th October INSET DAY—School closed 

Tuesday 31st October RETURN TO SCHOOL 

Wednesday 1st November Jade Class trip to the National Portrait Gallery 

Marigold Class trip to the Young Victoria & Albert Museum 

Tuesday 7th November Year 5 trip to the National Portrait Gallery 

Platinum Class trip to the National Portrait Gallery 

Year 1 visit to St. Marks Church 

Wednesday 8th November Reception to Year 6—Flu programme 

Thursday 9th November Open Evening for prospective parents —4.30pm and 6.00pm 

Friday 10th November School photographer in—class photos 

w/b 13th November ANTI-BULLYING WEEK 

Tuesday 14th November Year 1 class trip to St. Mark’s Church 

Monday 27th November KS1 Gymnastics Festival at Southbury Leisure Centre 

Tuesday 28th November KS2 Gymnastics Festival at Southbury Leisure Centre 

Friday 1st December M&M Productions—Cinderella 

Tuesday 5th December - Visit to EYFS from Rev Claire and Father Amatu  

Wednesday 6th December 5.30-6.30pm Science in Schools show for families 

9.30 EYFS Nativity 

Thursday 7th December 2.15  EYFS Nativity 

Young Shakespeare Company—Yrs 5&6 

Friday 8th December Chickenshed performance for Nursery, Rec & Yr1 

Tuesday 12th December KS1 Church Service 

2.15  Yr1 Nativity 

Wednesday 13th December KS2 Church Service 

2.15  Yr2 Nativity 

Thursday 14th December Christmas Jumper Day 

Christmas Lunch 

Monday 18th December Last day for Nursery 

Tuesday 19th December Last day for Reception to Year 6—school finishes 1.30pm 



 

 

 

THE SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHER 

WILL BE IN ON: 

FRIDAY 10TH NOVEMBER 

TO TAKE CLASS PHOTOS 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Tuesdays 

Thursdays 

Tuesdays 

Wednesdays 

Tuesdays 

Thursdays 

Mondays 

Thursdays 

Wednesdays 

Thursdays 

Wednesdays 

Thursdays 

Mondays 

Wednesdays 

Don’t forget to put your clocks  
back one hour on 

Sunday 29th October 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUB 

Please ensure that any After School Club 

Bookings are pre-booked on Arbor no later 

than 2.15pm each day. After this time the 

booking page will be closed. Any children 

attending After School Club without pre-

booking by 2.15pm will incur an 

administration fee of £3.00. Thank you for 

your cooperation. 

PARENT GOVERNOR VACANCIES 

The deadline for applying to be a Parent 

Governor has been extended to Friday 3rd 

November.  If you would like to know more 

about becoming a Parent Governor please 

email k.wood@bushhillpark.enfield.sch.uk  

We are looking forward to welcoming visitors to 

our open evening for our September 2024 

admissions on Thursday 9th November 2023. 

We will be staggering entry times to our open 

evening. Visitors are asked to select one of two 

entry times. There are separate forms for each of 

the entry times of 4.30pm and 6.00pm.The open 

evening sessions will last approximately 90 minutes 

and will include a talk from the headteacher and a 

tour of the school where visitors will have the 

opportunity to talk to staff. 

SCIENCE IN SCHOOLS DAY—WEDNESDAY 6TH DECEMBER 

The Royal Institution will be visiting our school on WEDNESDAY 6TH DECEMBER blasting 

off with lots of jam-packed shows full of experiments, explosions and hands-on 

participation by the children.  They will also be delivering an exciting twilight show on 

this day at 5.30-6.30pm for all our families.  Everyone welcome! 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We will be starting a Drama Club next half term. The club will be for pupils in Years 5 and 6 and will take 
place every Thursday after school in the Ashton Hall from 3.30pm – 5.00pm. The club will commence from 
Thursday 16th November 2023. 
 
Bush Hill Park Primary School has some very talented students and this year we would like to welcome a 
new group of students in Years five and six to develop their talents and showcase their skills in 
performing. 
 
We are aiming to put on a performance towards the end of the Spring Term. We only have a limit of 50 
places within the club. If your child is interested in joining Drama Club, you will need to email your 
response to the school office; office@bushhillpark.enfield.sch.uk stating your child’s name and class, an 
emergency contact number and whether your child will be collected promptly at 5.00pm or that you give 
permission for your child to walk home alone.  
 
Drama Club is a quite a large commitment for your child to undertake. Rehearsals are every Thursday 
afternoon in the Ashton Hall from 3:30 – 5:00pm. However, there will also be lunchtime rehearsals, a 
Saturday rehearsal and depending on time constraints, an odd Tuesday rehearsal. The cost to attend this 
club will be £12.50 (£2.50 per session). This will help to cover the costs of resources needed such as 
costumes for productions.  
 
Students are expected to attend every rehearsal and failure to do so can result in the loss of a place in 
Drama Club. 
 
Please return your responses of interest to the school office email no later than Monday 6th November 
2023. Pupils will be selected on a first come first served basis. If your child is selected for Drama club 
you will receive correspondence on Thursday 9th November confirming your child’s place and payment 
details. 

mailto:office@bushhillpark.enfield.sch.uk


 

 

We were very lucky to have Reverend Claire from St Mark's and St Stephen's come into 

school to talk about the Harvest Festival. The children were thrilled as Rev Claire spoke about 

all the different people, jobs and ingredients involved in making one tin of soup! We sang 

'Cauliflowers Fluffy' to end our harvest assembly in style. We look forward to seeing more of 

Rev Claire as we start preparing for our Christmas celebrations.   

Showing real determination and resilience, 

pupils  took part in the cross country at Forty 

Hall, competing against 100 other pupils. 

Well done, you all did us proud, and a special 

shout out to Rocco who finished 7th overall!  

What a fantastic start to the season. Our 

boys smashed it, winning 7-0 in their first 

match of the league. An excellent result, 

well done!!  



 

 



 

 

 

Pearsons is a well-loved shop in Enfield Town and we are honoured 

to have been asked to create a very exciting display of cards, 

wishing them a very Happy 120th Birthday! 

Our pupils decorated cards and wrote messages inside.  A selection 

of these cards will then be displayed in a special gallery inside the 

store over the half term week.  Please go and visit and take a look! 



 

 

 



 

 

 

Parents who are struggling are encouraged to simply 'Ask for Ellen' in 
Morrisons Cafés - and it will entitle you to a delicious treat during the 

October half-term 

Three-word supermarket code will get you 
free food for your kids this half term 

With the October half-term fast approaching, many parents will be panicked about 

the cost of taking care of their kids, and how they're going to keep their little ones 

entertained. 

But thankfully, Warbutons and Morrisons are once again teaming up to bring back their 

'Ask for Ellen' scheme across all Morrisons Cafés, which will see people receive two 

toasted crumpets with butter and jam completely free of charge - no questions asked 

The initiative, which aims to give a little support to families throughout the holiday period, is back 
following its success during the school summer holidays. 200,000 portions of 'Ask for Ellen' 
crumpets were enjoyed by families across the UK.  

The offer will be available all day, in any of Morrisons' 395 Cafés from October 23 to November 5, 
while stocks last. The initiative is named after Warburton's founder, Ellen Warburton. The 5th 
generation family business has been passionate about supporting charities since it was established in 
1876 and continues to do so today, through the Warburtons Foundation.  

https://www.mirror.co.uk/all-about/cost-of-living-were-here-to-help
https://www.mirror.co.uk/all-about/morrisons
https://www.mirror.co.uk/all-about/food
https://www.mirror.co.uk/all-about/schools


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

Put your detective skills to the test as you follow 

clues scattered throughout the main house and 

grounds. Don't forget to come dressed in your best 

Halloween costume! Oh and don't worry... you'll 

receive a delicious treat at the end, no trick! 

 

This event is recommended for ages 4 to 11 and all 

children must be accompanied by an adult. 

You can come at any time between 11am and 

3pm. The trail will take approximately 30 to 45 

minutes to complete.  

HALLOWEEN SPOOKY TRAIL 
THURSDAY 26TH - SUNDAY 29TH OCTOBER 2023 

OPEN BETWEEN 11AM & 3PM  at FORTY HALL, FORTY HILL, EN2 9HA 

Monday 23rd October  - Sunday 29th October 

10.00am—4.00pm 

Dress up and be prepared for a half-term week full of spooks and 

scares in the Gardens this October. 

Have fun exploring the Gardens and make sure to say hello to the 

animals in the mini zoo. 

Halloween                

at Capel Manor       

Gardens 



 

 



 

 



 

 

BUSH HILL PARK FOOD BANK 
 

REMEMBER...if you require any support AT ANY TIME  or if you 

know of someone who does, please do not hesitate to contact 

Sophie Smart on s.smart@bushhillpark.enfield.sch.uk 



 

 

Term Dates 2023 - 2024 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

AUTUMN TERM 2023 

INSET DAY 

Friday 1st September 

School starts 

Monday 4th September 

HALF TERM 

23rd – 27th October 

INSET DAY 

Monday 30th October 

Term ends 

Tuesday 19th December 

INSET DAY 

Wednesday 20th December 

SPRING TERM 2024 

INSET DAY 

Monday 8th January 

School starts 

Tuesday 9th January 

Half Term 

12th – 16th February 

Term ends 

Thursday 28th March 

SUMMER TERM 2024 

School starts 

Monday 15th April 

May Bank Holiday 

Monday 6th May 

INSET DAY 

Friday 24th May 

Half Term 

27th – 31st May 

Whole School Sports Day 

Friday 21st June 

Term ends 

Wednesday 24th July 


